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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Thank You, Thank You, Thank you, to everyone involved in the marvel that was the 

Orange Open Gardens. The school and P&C were overwhelmed with the support of the 

families of Orange Public School and the community of Orange and surrounding areas. The 

day was postcard perfect with the weather turning on a glorious day and the gardens 

presented in all their splendour. The success of the day came from the overwhelming 

enjoyment experienced at the gardens by the visitors, children, volunteers and staff. 

 

I cannot express the gratitude the school has in relation to the number of volunteers who 

freely gave their time of an hour, two or even the day. Approximately 90 volunteers 

registered for the Open Garden Day and without their contribution the day would be very 

difficult to coordinate. I would also like to thank the children who represented the school 

on the day selling cakes, drinks, singing, playing instruments and assisting with the other 

thousand jobs on the day. True ambassadors of the school and we are very proud of each 

and every child. 

 

The Orange Public School Open 

Gardens had a very strong 

committee that made the event 

happen and even though they 

would not like me to identify them 

publicly I would like to acknowledge 

their vision, drive and commitment 

to the project that will no doubt 

move forward to be seen as one of 

Orange’s spring garden highlights. 

Congratulations to all members and 

sincerely thank you. 

 

Our school has been working hard in the last week with students 

completing several assessment schedules leading up to the reporting 

period for semester 2. By all accounts the teachers are delighted with 

the progress shown at this point and we look forward to reviewing 

student growth across the year. The school has enjoyed a very strong 

academic year that has been evident in National Standardised testing 

and we are happy to see that we sit well above state average. 

 



 

This week Grades 3 to 6 will be undertaking the epic Bike Day Challenge. This day event is in its 

third year and we are delighted to say we have not lost anyone on the rides. Better yet is the fact 

we are able to see the children challenging themselves a little more each year, by either doing a 

few more laps on the Elephant Park ride or tackling the longer Gosling Creek ride. The gates to 

the school will be open on Friday from 8am with each bike and helmet being checked. If you are 

dropping your child’s bike off please make sure your child walks their bike into the school due to 

the increased traffic expected on the day. Approximately 360 students will be bringing bikes to 

school and we want to ensure drivers are aware of the students around. 

 

The day itself has been coordinated by Mrs Wakeman and she has got everything organised to the letter. We have a 

tremendous number of parent volunteers to ride and assist on the day and I love the fact we can have mums and dads 

involved in a fun activity with their children. The Gosling Creek ride will commence at 9.15am followed by then the 

Elephant Park ride. All children will need a small backpack to carry their water, a hat and a snack. Please ensure you 

check your child’s bike prior to the day. Things to check include brakes, chain tension, seat height, tyres are pumped 

up and handlebars are adjusted and tight. It should be a great day and one to really enjoy. 
 

Over the last 4 weeks we have had Anthony Wilson working at the school as our general assistant while Pete Divall 

has been on annual leave. We have greatly appreciated Anthony working at the school and thank him for the 

tremendous job he has done. 
 

Enjoy the week.  

Bradley Tom 

Principal 

 

 
 
 

Western Wanderers Visit 
 

Last Wednesday despite the rain and the cancellation of Wanderer’s Cup members of the Wanderers Coaching staff 

visited our Stage 3 students. Josh and Anthony brought their skills and expertise the students provided the fun and 

enthusiasm. We have been fortunate to have been visited twice this year by representatives from the A-League club. 

It has enabled our school to develop relationships with this club that can only benefit our students in the future.  

Ms Smith 



 

FROM THE LIBRARIAN 
Overdue notices will again be sent out this week. This is an opportunity to have a search at home in case any books 

have been misplaced. If you are sure your book has been returned a polite note to your Librarian is appreciated. We 

will endeavour to locate any books that may have been put in the wrong place. These notices are just a friendly 

reminder and should not be onerous to anyone. 

 

Ms Smith 

Librarian 

   

 

 

 

 

2018 School Photos 

Time is running out to order photos! 
 

If you wish to order 2018 School Photos you will need do so by  Monday 3rd December. 
 

After this date photos will be archived and an additional search fee may be added after this time 
 

Please contact us - cliff@cliffdykes.com.au for a shoot key or phone the office on 0263423070 
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OPS Sport 

K-6 Every Friday 

OPS - 2018 School Year Dates 

November 15 JSCHS Transition day -  details to follow 

November 16 
Bike Day all of stage 2 & 3  
 

PRIMARY CANTEEN CLOSED FOR LUNCH 

December  

3-14 

School Swimming Scheme  

Year 2 -  10.15am - 11.00am 

Years 3 - 6  - 11.00am - 11.45am 

December 5 Volunteers Morning Tea 11.10 - 11.50am 

December 6,7 
Kinder Dinosaur Museum Visit -  

details to follow 

December 7 Year 2 Orientation and Disco 

December 10 Year 2 PCYC Class Party - details to follow 

December 12 Christmas Concert - details to follow 

December 13 Stage 2 Movie Excursion - details to follow 

December 14 
Year 5 Ten-Pin Bowling Excursion -  

details to follow 

December 14 Year 6 Borenore Caves - details to follow 

December 14 Year 2 Orientation - Scavenger Hunt 

December 17 Year 6 Farewell - details to follow 

December  17 

OPS Presentation -  

Community Hall, Primary 
 

K-2 - 10am to 11am 

Stage 2 - 11.30am to 12.30pm 

Stage 3 - 1pm to 2pm 

December 18 Year 6 Water Fight and Softball match. 

December 18 Stage 1 movies - details to follow 

December 19 

2019 SRC Induction &  

Year 6 Right of Passage 

Community Hall, Primary 2pm to 3.10pm 

December 19 Last Day of Term 4 for students 

OPS - 2019 School Year Dates 

January 29  Staff Development Day 

January 30 First day of Term 1 2019 - Years 1-6 attend 

February 19 OPS Year 2-6 Swimming Carnival 

OPS Assemblies 

Kindergarten 
Wednesday 21st November 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 1 
Thursday 22nd November 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 2 
Monday 19th November 

2.30pm-3pm 

Year 3-6 

No Assembly on the 16th due to 

Bike Day 

Friday 30th November 

2.30pm-3pm 
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Clothing Pool 

The Clothing Pool is located at the Primary Campus - Sale Street building. The Clothing Pool 

does not have EFTPOS facilities. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are able to volunteer in our Clothing Pool please call Michelle Blowes  - 0434 947 836 
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